

Robert B. Boxer DIRECTOR T (703) 435-6853 F (703) 318-8492 bob boxer@herndon-va.gov TOWN COUNCIL Lisa C. Merkel Mayor Jennifer K. Baker, Vice Mayor Grace Wolf Cunningham Jeffrey L. Davidson Slane Friedrichs Bill McKenna Shella A. Olem

January 2017

Dear Property/Business Owner/HOA Representative:

As the winter storm season approaches, the Town of Herndon's Department of Public Works (DPW) is finalizing our 2017 snow operations plan, the object of which is to efficiently and effectively mitigate the impact of snow storms on our streets and sidewalks. To that end, please be reminded that the town's ordinance prohibits placing snow from private property into the street or sidewalk.

The ordinance, enacted by the Herndon Town Council in 2015, specifically prohibits obstruction on streets and sidewalks of "snow or ice from private land used for commercial purposes." The intent of the ordinance is twofold: 1) to eliminate the safety hazards to both pedestrians and motorists caused by obstructions in the public right-of-way; and 2) to facilitate efficient snow removal operations by town personnel.

The Herndon Police Department will issue violations to entities found to be noncompliant of this ordinance.

Your cooperation on this matter is greatly appreciated. If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact the Department of Public Works at (703) 435-6853 or email publicworks@herndon-va.gov.

Sincerely

ert B. Boxer. P.E.

Director of Public Works